
Grapevine Meeting March 1, 2022

Attending in person were Bob, webmaster (standing in for Cindy the co-chair) and Steve the 

Alternate Delegate. Reps from 3 groups attended: SH Friday Night in person, Do or Die and 
Daily Reflections on Zoom. 

Basic information about the GV was read. Mentioned that Grapevine has a program called 
‘carry the Message’ where groups or individuals can donate a subscription to be distributed to 
those who can’t afford to purchase one on their own. This eliminates the need for figuring out 

where to send the magazine.

South Hadley Friday Night - has a new corkboard for information on relapsing stories.

Do or Die - donations and ways to distribute is under group discussion.

Daily Reflections – subscription donation 1) Men’s halfway house 2) Women’s halfway house 

locally in Holyoke.

Steve – Alternate delegate (altdelegate@area31aa.org) Area committee meeting March 9th, is 

hybrid. AA service manual meeting meets on March 16th and is hybrid. The Area Spring 
Assembly and Mini-conference is the 26th and 27th, also hybrid. Details can be found on the Area
website https://area31aa.org 

Registration for the Roundup has begun details on the Area website. (note that changes to the 
location and registration forms have been sent to the webmaster today, 3/9/2022, so please 

wait to allow for the forms to be posted.)

The Area offers to be an incoming group to speak about service. Contact the Area Chair at 
areachair@area31aa.org.

If your group is looking to have a Group Inventory contact the Delegate or Alternate Delegate.

Mass State Planning Committee March 29th held at the Sturbridge Host Hotel. Carpool from the 
Mass Pike Burnett Road entrance – parking in the Chicopee Bowling Alley parking lot at 6:15p.

March 5th District 3 is hosting a hybrid presentation on upcoming conference agenda items.

Refer to the Area website for information on the above events, also contact information can be 
found there as well.

Next meeting April 4, 2022, 6:30 PM
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